
There is little value knowing plants, animals and 
minerals unless you can find the stars working 
in every one of them 

- Rudolf Steiner 

What a wonderfully full few weeks we have 
had with our Parent Evening, Autumn 
Celebration and Medieval Carnival! We were 
pleased to have the late evening autumn sun on 
us for the Autumn Celebration and the children 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves. It is so heart 
warming to see our whânau come together and 
build connections.  
We have so many new faces to welcome to our 
community over the last month. It is wonderful 
to see our centres bustling with the play of 
more children. If you are new, please know that 
we value our families very much and keep an 
eye on your emails for ways to connect and 
build a sense of belonging here at our place. 
We have a feedback form on the welcome 
tables at the moment and encourage you to fill 
out and return. We are committed to always 
improving our practice and service and with 
your input can do this more effectively. 
Sadly our trees at Tui were found to be rotten 
on the inside so these have been removed to 
keep our place safe for our children. We will 
replant new trees in their place.  
Finally I would like to extend a huge thank you 
to all of our families who supported our 
Medieval Carnival in one way or another...nacho 
mix, helping on the stall, baking etc. The day 
was enjoyed by so many, thanks to every little 
bit of help by you all. Also we want to show 
Justine our appreciation for coordinating the 
stall and making it the success that it always is. 
And well done particularly to our parents who 
are on the Parent’s Association. This is always a 
massive effort and we are grateful for those 
who step into these important roles.  
Have a wonderful start to April! 
 
Aroha nui, 
Justine, Genine, Cheryl, Stephanie, Laura, Brooke, 
Georgia, Rebecca, Victoria, Cai and Yvonne.                                                      

A home away from home 

Kia ora Whânau! 

3rd April 2019 

Coming Up! 

 April 19th & 22nd: Good Friday and Easter 
Monday. Centre Closed. 

 April 25th: ANZAC day. Centre Closed. 

 Waikato Waldorf School Holidays: 13th—28th 
April. 

Karakia from our Autumn Celebration 

Unuhia te pō, te pō whiri mārama 

Tomokia te aō, te aō whatu tāngata 

Tātai ki runga, tātai ki raro, tātai aho rau 

Haumi e, hui e, tāiki e! 

 

From confusion comes understanding 

From understanding comes unity 

We are interwoven, we are interconnected 

Together as one! 
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Kowhai Whare:  (Ext 1) 

Tui Whare: (Ext 2) 

As the weather changes and 
cools down, please 
remember to continue 
packing at least one spare 
set of clothes. 

Also include: 

 A sun hat for warm 
afternoons and a 
woollen beanie for 
cooler mornings. 

 A rain jacket 

 Gumboots are best over 
wet months 

    Fundraiser! 

We are selling Wet Nappy Bags in our centres. 

These were an idea to replace the plastic bags we 
use to send home any wet or soiled clothing with 
your child each day.  

We would love your support in raising some funds 
for our centre and reducing the plastic in our 
environment. 

Cost $9 each ($2 from each bag goes to KTC) 

Please see samples arriving next week on sign in 
tables and fill in order form and money in jar if you 
wish to purchase one. Any questions please see 
Victoria. Orders in by April 29th please. Thanks! 

It’s golden in the tree tops 

It’s golden in the sky 

It’s golden, golden, golden 

April passing by 

 

I shake the trees 

And blow my tune 

I know the leaves 

Will be dancing soon. 



 

 

 

 

Keeping Children Warm- Why is it so important 

From the moment a new baby is born, they are carefully put in a hat, warm clothes and swaddled. Keeping babies warm is 

something most parents and caregivers just know to do. But as children age and begin to dress themselves, they seem to get 

progressively less bundled up than when parents did the dressing and swaddling. Many people might say that it’s no big deal 

for a child to run around in a t-shirt and a nappy, or on hard floors without slippers, or outside on a brisk day with no hat. How-

ever, keeping young children’s bodies covered and warm is really quite important. 

When children are not properly warm, energy from food that is otherwise used to learn, grow and move is automatically divert-

ed to keeping the internal core of our body warm. Children have an accelerated metabolic rate, which is why they often do not 

feel cold themselves. Parents know those icy hands and feet, though. Cold hands and feet are the body’s way of keeping the 

essential organs at our core warm enough, and their limbs experience this diversion of warm blood to the chest and brain. They 

are also a big flag that a child needs warmer clothes. 

Now that we recognize the importance of keeping warm to a child’s body and mental development, how can we get the chil-

dren, who don’t feel cold, to wear those extra layers? One suggestion is to tell your child that being warm will help them to run 

faster and play longer, and it will! Cold children run out of steam more quickly as their cold muscles tire far more quickly than 

those who are all bundled up. Another suggestion is to teach and model good winter habits. The whole family should make 

examples of wearing house slippers and  indoors and having a warm, dry house during winter months, and wearing warm lay-

ers, hats, scarves and boots outdoors. 

A third suggestion is to make sure that whenever possible, layer children in clothing items of natural fibres. Rayon and polyes-

ters make children sweaty and when they are hot, so they get uncomfortable, shed clothing and then get cold. Breathable new 

performance fibres, silk and wool make great warm layers for active children as these natural and engineered fibres are mois-

ture wicking and insulating, rather than simply covering. 

Wool is sometimes hard to find and can be a bit pricey, but lined wool hats provide all the insulation and are significantly less 

sweat inducing than acrylic yarn or microfibre. Wool also wins in the durability department. It should last through years of 

washing and wearing to pass down to a sibling when the oldest child has outgrown things. So long as it is properly cared for, 

wool items are an investment. Save wool outwear for the second child, and beyond. Cotton “is rotten” as winter outwear as it 

does not trap heat but it does trap moisture-it is okay as undergarments. During the winter months, avoid cotton warmth lay-

ers; especially gloves and hats. Silk is fantastic, especially for singlets and long johns under winter outfits. Wear tights or leg-

gings under skirts or dresses to keep legs warm. The motto be like an onion is helpful here- lots of layers which can be shed 

House slippers are an easy way to make sure kids are keeping warm at home. Getting kids to wear their slippers is another 

matter. Again, the microfibre and faux fur linings of many slippers may make little feet too hot and itchy. Opt for thick wool 

socks, or leather soled slippers. The school office currently has slippers on offer. 

Our Waldorf teachers are mindful that it is healthy for young children to be going outside to play and learn most days of the 

year; hot, warm, or cold; so long as it is not raining. Our teachers are always attentive to what children are wearing when they 

come to school, and when they go out to play in the playground. Ensuring that kids are wearing a hat and gloves in addition to 

appropriate footwear and jackets when it is cold outside makes a BIG difference to whether they are comfortable and suffi-

ciently warm in their body core. 

Maree Smith Anthroposophical RN 

021 150 9433 

 

 


